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By order entered May 29, 1990, the Commission implemented the Pennsylvania Telephone Relay Service (“TRS”) which provisions intrastate relay telecommunication service for the deaf, hearing and/or speech impaired population of Pennsylvania.  In July 1995, the Telecommunications Device Distribution Program (“TDDP”) was established to provide specialized telecommunications devices such as text telephones and amplifiers to qualified persons.  35 P.S. §6701.1 et. seq.  The funding for of both these programs comes from a surcharge added to the monthly bills of end-users.

Currently, the monthly surcharge per access line for residential customers is $.06 and the surcharge for business customers is $.12.  Every June, the Commission assesses each program’s projected expenditures and available funds to determine whether the current surcharge needs to be revised.  This year, Staff is recommending that the total TRS/TDDP surcharge to residential customers increase by $.02 and the surcharge to business customers increase by $.04; thus, resulting in a $.08 surcharge for residential customers and a $.16 surcharge for business customers.  The increase recommended by Staff contemplates a $.01 increase for residential customers and a $.02 increase for business customers for the TRS fund in combination with a $.01 increase for residential customers and a $.02 increase for business customers for the TDDP fund.  

While the Commission has consistently approved a reserve for both programs to ensure adequate cash flow to cover expenses, Staff’s proposed increase creates a significantly large reserve.  After reviewing Staff’s calculations, I am of the opinion that the proposed increase to cover the TRS fund is appropriate.  However, the proposed increase to cover the TDDP fund creates an unnecessary excessive reserve.  A more appropriate adjustment to the TDDP fund is no increase for residential customers and a $.01 increase for business customers.  Because our May 1990 order directed that surcharges to business customers should exceed the surcharge to residential customers, placing the $.01 surcharge on businesses to support the TDDP fund is appropriate.  Thus, in accordance with this motion, the total TRS/TDDP increase in the per-line surcharge will be $.01 for residential customers and $.03 for business customers, which will result in a new monthly surcharge rate of $.07 for residential lines and $.15 for business lines during the upcoming year.  This 

1.00 : 2.14 ratio is not only consistent with our May 1990 Order at this docket but is also in the public’s interest.

THEREFORE, I MOVE THAT:

1. Staff’s recommendation regarding the proposed surcharge for telephone relay

service be revised in accordance with this Motion.

2.
The Bureau of Fixed Utility Services prepare the appropriate Opinion and Order consistent with this Motion.
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